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1970s 

Cherene (Fortin) Boyer ’72/’95G has been enjoying retirement. In her free time, she can be found 

swimming, exercising, camping, being outdoors and meeting new people. She is spending her winters in 

Florida and summers in Maine. She has six grandchildren ranging in ages from eight to 25. 
 

1980s 

Margaret Eileen Moran ’85 married Richard McNeil. They celebrated their fifth wedding anniversary in 

September. 
 

1990s 

 

Christine Grazio ’93 moved to Traveler’s Rest, South Carolina, in October. She enjoys 

exploring and hiking in the northern part of the state, especially running or walking on 

the Swamp Rabbit Trail. Christine is happy that her move has brought her closer to her 

parents. 

 

Carie (Austin) Tarte ’94 has started a new position as a Senior Risk Analyst with the University of 

Vermont. She works to identify risks in University activities ranging from selecting vendors for University 

contracts to approving student events on and off campus. She works with various campus partners to 

mitigate, prevent, or reduce the risks identified. She is looking forward to celebrating her 30th reunion with 

classmates this fall. 
 

2000s 

Steve Lebel ’03 was selected as a 2023 Association for Supervision and Curriculum Development (ASCD) 

Emerging Leader. The Emerging Leaders program equips educators with the skills and knowledge to take on 

future leadership roles. 
 

Kelly Gardner ’04/’06G has started a new position with Massachusetts General Hospital as a Pediatric 

Pulmonary and Sleep Medicine attendant. She also sees patients at Wentworth-Douglass Hospital in New 

Hampshire. 
 

Allison Gagne ’05 has returned to her alma mater as the Director for Residence Life and Housing. She 

previously held positions at Merrimack College, Springfield College, and Westfield State University. Allison 

is an active volunteer serving on Rivier’s Alumni Council. 
 

 

Elise Loiselle ’08 is the founder and CEO of Ellevate Med Spa. She is expanding 

her practice into a new location in Chelmsford, Massachusetts, where she will have a 

holistic beauty and wellness center offering medical aesthetics services, traditional 

spa services and holistic wellness services. This space will also be home to Ellevate 

Academy of Aesthetics, offering trainings to healthcare providers. 
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2010s 

Gregory Cook ’18/’20G has been named President and Chief Executive Officer of Upper Connecticut 

Valley Hospital. With more than 30 years of operations and financial management, he will bring his strong 

leadership, communication, and clinical experience to the hospital. 
 

2020s 

Lali Chand Guduru ’23G has joined Tech Talent Connect, LLC as a .NET Developer. This role 

involves a broad range of responsibilities from building server-side applications and APIs to creating 

dynamic and interactive user interfaces on the front end. His proficiency in various technologies allows 

him to work on diverse projects and contribute to different aspects of the development life cycle. 
 

Srikanth Odeti ’23G began a new position with 3S Business Corporation as a Jr. SAP Consultant. He 

credits the skills and knowledge he acquired at Rivier for shaping his career and shared that the 

problem-solving and critical thinking skills in particular set him apart in his field. ■ 


